
PSA mourns tragic passing of Eastern Cape Department 
of Transport members owing to Mthatha floods 
 

The PSA is deeply saddened by the untimely and 
tragic loss of two of the Union’s members at the 
Eastern Cape Department of Transport, who passed 
away during the devastating floods in Mthatha. These 
members were enroute to work when they lost their 
lives in the disaster that has left many in the 
community displaced and grieving. 
 
The PSA extends heartfelt condolences to the 

families, friends, and colleagues of the deceased. This tragedy serves as a stark reminder of the 
challenges communities face, and the PSA calls upon the Department of Transport to provide full support 
to affected families during this difficult time. 
 
A Provincial Day of Mourning has been scheduled in remembrance of those lost in the floods. The 
commemoration took place on 19 June 2025 at 11:00 at King Sabatha Dalindyebo College, Cicirha in 
Mthatha.  
 
Funeral arrangements 
• Anele Cingo will be laid to rest on 28 June 2025 at Mfizweni, Lusikisiki. 
• T Loliwe will be laid to rest on 28 June 2025 at Kroza Village, Xhorha. 
 
To all those mourning the loss of loved ones owing to the Mthatha floods, the PSA offers sincere 
sympathy and unwavering support. May you find comfort in knowing that you are not alone in your grief. 
May the Lord bring peace, strength, and healing to all affected. Though words cannot ease the pain, may 
hope be found in the promises of God, who walks beside us in the darkest of times and welcomes our 
loved ones into His eternal care.  
 
The PSA calls on all members to honour the memory of the departed in unity with the Provincial Day of 
Mourning. Let us stand together to remember and celebrate the lives and service of our fallen colleagues. 
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